

# Charville Academy Weekly Newsletter Friday 21st September 2018

# **GOVERNORS**

Full Governing Body met on Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> September and I would like to say a huge thank you to all the Governors that came forward for different roles and responsibilities.

Mr David Coleshill has been re-elected as Chair of Governors and Mrs Beverley Deane has been elected as Vice Chair. Other Governors were also elected to lead on Safeguarding, Curriculum and Health and Safety.

I would like to say a particular thanks to Mr Bob Charlton who stood down as Vice Chair after 3 years, due to other commitments. He will remain on the board and we thank him for his continued support.

Minutes of the FGB meeting on the 17<sup>th</sup> July were approved at the FGB meeting held on the 12<sup>th</sup> September and these are available on request / are on display on the Governor Board.

#### **ATTENDANCE**

**Thank you!** This week's attendance has been very encouraging. **Every day** we achieved higher than 95% across the school and twice this week we were just over 97%! Again, we thank you for this and ask for your continued support.

Tiger Class	<mark>90%</mark>	
Lion Class	95.2%	
Giraffe Class	98%	<b></b>
Orange Class	99%	☺
Red Class	100%	$\odot$
Yellow Class	98%	$\odot$
Purple Class	99.5%	$\odot$
Blue Class	98.4%	☺
Violet Class	<mark>99%</mark>	$\odot$

Norman	98.8%	$\odot$
<u>Elizabethan</u>	<mark>97.2%</mark>	
Victorian	98.8%	☺
Celtic Class	<mark>97.9%</mark>	
Tudor Class	<mark>96.4%</mark>	
Viking Class	<mark>95%</mark>	
Roman Class	<mark>99.2%</mark>	$\odot$
Saxon Class	94.2%	
Georgian Class	<mark>97.2%</mark>	
Windsor Class	95. <mark>2%</mark>	
York Class	99.4%	$\odot$

Green - Expected Attendance – 98% and above

Amber - Working towards Expected Attendance - above 96% and

below 98%

Red - Below Expected Attendance – below 96%

Congratulations to the following classes whose attendance is above 99% for the week ending 21<sup>st</sup> September and receive a non-uniform day on Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September:-

Orange Class – 99% Red Class – 100% Purple Class – 99.5% Violet Class – 99% Roman Class – 99.2% York Class – 99.4%

#### **VALUES**



The children are all aware of the value of the month and are able to explain what RESPECT looks like.

We also focused on Jamie Cooke and Dina Asher- Smith as athletes who have gone on to be successful and demonstrate core values in what they do.

In next week's assembly we will be welcoming Rion Pierre, former England footballer turned sprinter and celebrating our sponsorship event.



# COFFEE MORNING



A really good turnout this week at coffee morning where we took parental feedback and questions around the school dinner menu. We discussed new ideas for meals and also allergens. Many thanks to Mrs Bennett for attending and answering all the questions.

Next week we will be hosting a Macmillan coffee morning.

We look forward to welcoming many of you then.



# **MacMillan Coffee Morning**



Join us at 9am on **Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September** in support of Macmillan. Bring your friends and neighbours and help us to raise as much as we can.

We need donations of CAKES and BISCUITS by Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> September. Please send them in with your child.

Thank you in advance for your help!

#### Values Ambassadors

Well done to the children who were awarded the ambassador certificate and attended the Headteacher's Tea Party.

Rojus – Red

Abhida - Yellow

Hayden – Orange

Khloe – Blue

Namina - Purple

Ashley - Violet

Gurdev – Elizabethan

Kinzy – Victorian

Megan - Norman

Hillary – Tudor

Katie – Celtic

Ruby H – Saxon

Amber – Roman

Lisa – Viking

Krissh – Georgian

Lilianna – Windsor

Hadi – York



## **CURRENT VACANCY**

Charville Academy is seeking to appoint a SEND Teaching Assistant to support a pupil in KS1 with additional needs in all aspects of their learning.

(30 hours per week)

Term Time only + 2 training days / Salary range £13,802 - £13,901 / Specific Purpose Contract

Please check the website for full details

Congratulations to Mrs Copper and her family on the birth of Lucy Annabelle.

Both mummy and baby are well.



### LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

- Windsor Castle Trip Year 2
- Flu Immunisation
   letter/consent form/leaflet –
   Reception Year 5

Please check the website on a regular basis for school events as this is regularly updated

Charville is not responsible for the content of external websites

# HOW CAN SERVICES WORK BETTER TOGETHER?

'Year Here' are working with Hillingdon NHS and the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) to try and create a more joined up and people focused approach to health and social care. To make this really successful, they would like to speak with users, patients and staff from right across Hillingdon borough. This will enable them to get a rich narrative of experiences, challenges and opportunities to help design future NHS and social care services. Please read attached flyer for the details.

Freya and the team would like to speak with parents/carers patients and users via 30 min - 1 hr interviews, or longer 2-3 hr interviews (which look in more depth and will take place in your homes), and they are able to offer a £10 per hour gift voucher as a thank you for your time.

You have a valuable opportunity to participate in this research, and your wealth of knowledge will be very much welcomed in order to help shape future services in our borough. If you are interested, you can phone 07875 962550 between 9am-5pm Monday - Friday, or email Freya at freya.brocchini@yearhere.org

A leaflet will be issued with this newsletter regarding the above project.